STOWEY SUTTON PARISH COUNCIL
Clerk: Mrs J Howell, Tel. 07902 906993 Email: clerk@stoweysuttonpc.org Website: www.stoweysuttonpc.org
Address: Stowey Sutton Parish Council, PO Box 1223, Bristol, BS48 9BS
Development Management



8th September 2017

Bath and North-East Somerset Council


By Email.

Regarding: 17/04062/FUL

Application Location: 43 Woodcroft, Bishop Sutton.
Proposal: This application is for full planning permission for the clearing of the earth mound at the front of the property and creation of a hardstanding for parking.
Dear Sirs,

Stowey Sutton Parish Council considered Planning Application 17/04062/FUL at the Parish Council Meeting on 6th September 2017 and do not find any neighbourhood plan policies which directly relate to the proposed alterations.

 

The design of the pedestrian footpath for this section of road separates the pavement from the highway by the earth mound making this a safer place to walk for pedestrians, whilst some parking spaces have historically been created in the place of the earthworks along this road, the increased traffic flow and proximity to the rear access lane junction raise highway safety issues. The remaining hedges along the bank would further obstruct the view onto the road and increase the risk to road users. 
 

Although the Parish Council would generally support alterations to improve access for health or safety reasons the Parish Council have considered the apparent rear access to this property which already has a garage and appears to have parking space at the rear of the property, which could be used to address the safety concerns raised by the applicant.

 

Stowey Sutton Parish Council do not support the application on the basis of highways safety.

Yours Faithfully,
Mrs Jenny Howell
Clerk to the Council
